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TARGETING SUSTAINABILITY AND 
SAFETY ACROSS LATIN AMERICA
Yesterday’s meeting of Region IV focused on the development of sustainable forms of mobility across Latin 
America and the promotion of greater driver safety through the launch of a ‘good behaviour’ scheme in 
partnership with insurers in the region.

As part of Region IV’s Programme for Sustainable Mobility, the 
Automóvil Club del Ecuador (ANETA) has been operating a pilot 
scheme aimed at building awareness of less environmentally 
impactful forms of transport, including advocating for legislative 
encouragement of sustainable mobility.  

“Today, we have presented the work that has been carried out 
in Region IV over the last four months which has been principally 
based around the strategic points the FIA has defined for Mobility, 
and in particular sustainable mobility,” said Region IV President 
Jorge Tomasi Crisci. 

“For this we have developed a pilot project with the ANETA with 
support from Hinicios, an international strategy consulting firm 
specialised in sustainable energy and transport,” he continued. 
“For this project we introduced a Club to what sustainable 
mobility is all about and how from that platform they can develop 
a variety of business initiatives in an area that will form part of our 
future reality in every market.”

The project saw ANETA engage in dialogue with governmental 
authorities, energy companies, environmental agencies, 
educational institutions, transport bodies and private enterprise 
in order to shape a new agenda around sustainable transport. 

“We are trying to create a new concept for a new generation,” 
said Diego Cosentino, Regional Manager of Region IV. “We 
know that in the region mobility is changing, that there are new 
alternatives like for example electric mobility and that is what we 
are trying to achieve.”

President Tomasi Crisci added: “Latin America is a region that 
lends itself to the creation of a new sustainable mobility as 
there is great scope for clean/renewable energy production. 
There are countries here that are at the forefront of wind power 
production, so there is a very interesting opportunity to develop 
new technologies for electric mobility. 

“There are governments that are considering facilitating the 
introduction of electric vehicles through the creation of new 
laws and this will allow the market to move towards these new 
technologies. The experience we had in Ecuador was very 
good because it was a highly integrated project. We are now 
going to try and replicate it through a workshop to train different 
countries in the region so that they can move in the same way.”

In the area of road safety, the meeting was also presented with 
plans to implement the ‘Movernos Seguros’ initiative jointly 
developed by the Inter-American Development Bank (IDB) and 
the FIA High Level Panel for Road Safety that explores how car 
insurance could improve road safety.

“We are getting insurance companies involved in the creation 
of a programme featuring a system of rewards for drivers with 
good driving skills or the imposition of penalties in the case of 
the contrary,” said President Tomasi. “We think there is a good 
opportunity for Clubs across the region to get involved because 
it will without doubt create benefits for all. It will reduce road 
crashes, loss of life and economic accidents, which is very 
important for insurance companies as they will have less claims 
to pay out. It will also reinforce Clubs’ safety activities.”
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PRIVETSTVOVAT’!

The first social event of the 2018 FIA Annual General Assembly week in Saint Petersburg saw delegates visit the 
stunning Museum of Ethnography for an evening of classical Russian entertainment.

Within the spectacular building that houses a collection of around 500,000 items documenting the cultural 
anthropology of peoples of the former Russian Empire and the Soviet Union, delegates were greeted by characters 
from the time of Peter the Great, before enjoying a live-action performance highlighting culturally significant figures 
from this rich and diverse nation.

Over 450 delegates were then officially welcomed by FIA President Jean Todt and Russian Automobile Federation  
(RAF) President Victor Kiryanov.

“It’s a privilege to be here in the beautiful city of Saint Petersburg and I’m happy on behalf of my friends Brian Gibbons, 
Thierry Willemarck and Graham Stoker, to thank the RAF and its President for hosting us this week,” said President 
Todt. “It’s a dream come true to be here, and I know that Victor and his team have made a very special effort to 
make sure that it will be unforgettable.”

President Kiryanov added, “We welcome you here today with all our warmth despite the frosty weather 
outside. We are deeply honoured to host representatives from automobile federations from all across the globe 
for this FIA Annual General Assembly.”

With the evening brought to a close by classical Russian music, delegates enjoyed the opportunity to meet their 
colleagues from the international FIA C   ommunity ahead of four further days of significant meetings and cultural 
experiences.
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